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Justification for Non-Substantive Changes to the Collection or Resubmission of the Collection within One Year of OMB Approval

We received OMB approval for Form SSA-632-BK on 11/21/2018.  Currently, the SSA‑632-BK is a paper form available as a PDF fillable form on SSA’s Internet website.  Most respondents complete the form via personal interview with SSA staff in a field office; however, they can complete, sign, print, and mail or return the paper Form SSA‑632-BK back to SSA.  As per the documentation OMB previously approved for this form on 11/21/2018, we scheduled Form SSA-632-BK for electronic implementation through our Intranet platform, and are now submitting the screens for the Intranet waiver application for OMB approval.

The Intranet waver application version of the SSA-632-BK will not substantially change the current user experience for our public respondents.  Respondents will continue to have personal interviews conducted in the field office or via telephone.  SSA employees will conduct and manage the interview process, which will ensure respondents only provide the information SSA needs to make the waiver determination.  The respondents will provide responses to the questions and SSA staff will enter the information in the Intranet application, then print and send it to respondents for their review.  If an individual chooses to submit a paper form instead, we will enter the information from the paper form into the Intranet waiver application, to ensure we store all waiver requests in one place.  The respondents will never have direct access to the Intranet screens.  We will only use the screens as part of the current interview process.

Revisions to the Collection Instrument:

· Change #1:  We developed an electronic waiver application to capture all waiver requests.  The screens will be located in the Intranet waiver application where SSA will enter responses to the questions provided by respondents.  The questions on the screens mirror the current questions on Form SSA‑632‑BK exactly (both in language and in the same order).   

Justification #1:  The new waiver application will allow respondents to submit waiver requests electronically through our Access to Financial Information (AFI) authorizations.  The new application will also allow SSA technicians to attest the respondent’s electronic signature.  This change will reduce the processing time for SSA to make waiver determinations, as respondents will no longer have to wait for SSA to send their waiver requests to them via mail for a wet signature.  If respondents still wish to mail their form with a wet signature, they may still choose to do so.

SSA will implement these changes upon OMB approval.  This action does not affect the public reporting burden.
